
  

Weekly News Friday 5th May 2023 
 

 Week 3 Summer Term 1  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It is starting to feel a bit more like Summer and 

the children have been enjoying their time 

outside in our lovely school grounds - we are 

so lucky to have such wonderful space!  

We have been busy supporting our Year 6 

children as they prepare for their SATS and 

want to remind them all that we are very proud 

of them and, as with all our pupils, can only 

ask that they do their best. They have been 

working so hard and I hope that they manage 

some rest and relaxation over the weekend. 

Our office staff will be helping with the 

organisation of SATS next week so please 

bear with us if you have to wait a little longer 

than usual when contacting school or if you 

are waiting to speak to someone.  

I do hope that you all have a lovely, long 

weekend and if you are watching the 

Coronation, that you enjoy it! 

 

Mrs Hall 

 

 

New email address 

We have a new email address, moving to one address 

for Saltergate. Please use 

admin@saltergateschools.co.uk.  

Previous Infantadmin and Junioradmin emails are no 

longer being managed. 

You may still receive some emails twice if you have 

children in both the infant and junior schools however 

both will come from ‘Saltergate-Schools-Admin'.  

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding 

If you are worried about any safeguarding situations, 

or you feel a child is being harmed you should 

contact Mrs Jo Hall (Designated Safeguarding Lead) 

or Mrs Judith Hollywood (Deputy Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) to share your information. 

 

If you want to remain anonymous you can report 

concerns through the North Yorkshire Safeguarding 

Children Partnership website click here.  

Or phone 01609 780780 

It’s everyone’s responsibility to work together to 

keep children safe. 

 

Twitter  Follow us at @SaltergateSchs.   
 
ParentPay 
Can we please remind ALL parents to regularly log 
into your ParentPay account and check that you do 
not have any outstanding debit balances.  This 
could be for school lunches, Tuck, Nursery or 
Gateways fees, Trips, Rewards events etc.  If you 
do not have a ParentPay login, please can you see 
Mrs Coates in the Infant Office. 
 
Many thanks 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:admin@saltergateschools.co.uk
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/
https://twitter.com/SaltergateSchs


Staff News! 

We were very sad to say goodbye to Mrs 

Bickers, who left Saltergate last Friday after 4 

years here. She is looking forward to starting 

her new adventure and we wish her all the 

best. 

In the same week, we welcomed Mrs Danielle 

Thorpe back from her maternity leave; she has 

settled back in to working in EYFS and KS1. 

Miss Bancroft has become Mrs Quinn, having 

got married during the Easter holidays. 

Congratulations! 

Further congratulations go to Miss Bickerdike, 

who has become a Mummy and has a lovely 

little boy named Louis and to Mrs Brecken, 

who has had a beautiful little girl named Ayla 

Grace. Both babies have already been into 

school to visit us, which was wonderful! 

 

 

 

 

Parking 

Please park carefully when you are dropping off or 

picking up your children at school. We have received a 

complaint from some of our neighbours who are 

finding that their residents' car park is becoming very 

congested. We want to maintain positive relationships 

with those who live next to the school and would ask 

for your help in this matter. 

Thank you. 
 
 

We have been made aware of a free counselling 
service for children and young people, that you may 
be eligible for. Please have a look at the link below: 

Home - Stop.Breathe.Think 
(stopbreathethink.org.uk) 

 

  
   

Infants 
Who is sitting on our Golden Bench?  

Coelho (Y2) Brody and Izzy  
Percival (Y2) William and William  
Bright (Y1) Isaac and Imogen  
Jeffers (Y1) Joshua and Maja  
Donaldson (Rec) Arthur and Aurora  
Adeola (Rec) Grace and Harry  

 

Juniors 

Who are the ‘work stars’ of the week? 
Kipling (Y6) Max Pullman (Y6) Lilly 

Cowell (Y6) Bella 

Tolkien (Y5) Imogen Potter (Y5) Emma 

Morpurgo (Y4) Violet Rowling (Y4) Grace 

Walliams (Y3) Sophie  Dahl (Y3) Imogen 

 

 

 

 

 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.stopbreathethink.org.uk&umid=59537FB7-F7F2-9305-AA2A-ACB70A2BBAB1&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-60a42a2f69acadfc2b8f4feba5e3c97099945d78
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.stopbreathethink.org.uk&umid=59537FB7-F7F2-9305-AA2A-ACB70A2BBAB1&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-60a42a2f69acadfc2b8f4feba5e3c97099945d78


Saltergate Superstars 

 
Reception  

   
 

Donaldson – Indie created this fantastic picture about 

protecting ocean wildlife! Well done Indie – super Extra 

Mile work! 

 

Adeola – We've had some more super ‘Looking after our 
World’ extra mile in this week with another recycled model. 

Great job Milo! Keep up the brilliant work Adeola class! 
 
 

Year 1  
  

                                

 

 
 

              Bright- We love the special work create at home 
for the ‘Earth Day’ extra mile. Well done for sharing this 

with us.  

Jeffers – Just one piece of extra mile. This week the children 
have enjoyed playing in our afternoon tea role play area and 

making play doh cupcakes for the King’s coronation.  
 
 

Year 2  

 

                                   

Percival- Jessica has done a brilliant job at practising her 
time work for her extra mile. A fabulous job, well done. 

We are all working really hard to improve our 
understanding of time in Percival class, keep it up 

everyone.  
 

 
Coelho – We've had some more splendid ‘Extra Mile’ clocks 
brought into school this week. Rihana also made a fabulous 

matching game, which included reading the ‘5-minute 
interval’ times. Great learning everybody! 

 
 
 



Year 3  

 
 

Dahl – Look at this fantastic pizza! What a wonderful 
way to help with the learning of fractions in Year 3.  

Well done – super job done! 

Walliams – We have had great fun learning a bit about how 

Coronations work this week. One brilliant pupil created some 

slides on the Coronation, the Crown and the 

Commonwealth. Great job! 

 

Year 4  

  

Morpurgo- We have gone decimal dotty with our extra 

mile work this week- we just can’t get enough! 

Rowling – Tom went the extra mile this week by creating 
some brilliant, informative slides all about volcanoes! What a 

great way to further our geography knowledge!  

Year 5  

 

 

Potter- No extra mile this week but Franklin created a 
fantastic Peruvian leaflet.  

Tolkien – Imogen made this excellent Golf Rules poster as a 

part of our PE with Trigolf this half term! She designed her 

own Par 5 hole and did a wonderful job decorating it! Well 

done Imogen (nice use of parenthesis too!) 

 

 

 



Year 6  
 

 

 

 

Kipling – Well done to Nevaeh for producing pages and 

pages of extra SPAG work at home.  

Pullman- Lauren made a wonderful Eiffel Tower for her Extra 
Mile work! A great effort! Well done! 

 

 

Cowell – well done to Summer for bringing in her quiz 

for our French knowledge organiser.  Merci Summer! 

 

 

 

Important Information/links 

 

Year 6 SATs Click here 

Open Mornings-  

Tuesday 13 June – 9:15am and 10:15am 

Thursday 6 July – 9:15am and 10:15am 

Please contact the school office to book a slot 

Springtime Live- Year 4 13th June 2023 

Sickness bug in the Juniors Click here 

Year 3 & Year 4 Tri-Golf Festival Click here 

Year 6 – Leavers Information Link to hoodie order form click here 

Letter – Click here 

Gateways children moving to Nursery Click here 

Year 5 RSE letter Click here 

https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/a19d9225-53f7-40af-a717-5c5e32c108e1/y6-sats.docx.pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/2350759e-c000-40b3-a063-90a9a9857bf4/tri-golf-festival-3-and-4.docx.pdf
https://forms.office.com/e/BsuFUG0zsK
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/


World Immunisation Week Click here 

Important Information regarding School Gates Click here  

Year 1 Reading books Click here  

Year 5 Waterpark trip (Residential trip when the children 
move into Year 6) 

Click here 

Summer 2023 Lunch menu  Summer Menu available here 
Price increase letter 

Monday 8th May 2023 Additional Bank Holiday in celebration of the King’s 
Coronation 

Operation Encompass (Domestic Abuse support) Click here for details 

Year 4 – Multiplication tables check  
Information for parents 

Information for parents click here  

Children with special dietary requirements Please complete the form by clicking here 

CEOP helping 4–7-year-olds be safer online  www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/   

Permission to attend school trips  https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A   

Permission to have photos taken  https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ   

Permission to walk home (Year 5 & 6 ONLY)  https://bit.ly/3wn01U1  
Absences from school exceptional circumstances (one off 
event which is unavoidable)  

Pupil Leave of Absence Request | Saltergate Schools  

If your child needs to have regular medication such as an 
asthma inhaler, please complete this form  

https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE  

Staffing List: 2022-2023 UPDATE  https://bit.ly/3uKoT86  

Term Dates: 2022-2023  https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG  
Pupil Premium (Free School Meals) - This is different to 
Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) that children Reception 
to Year 2 receive  

 

 

https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/971f39f1-4894-4d6c-895c-cbaee7fc4817/world-immunisation-week-ap-2023.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/aa75c4db-649e-412b-ace5-9bd784758f31/gates-letter.pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
http://bit.ly/3FJIYB6
http://bit.ly/3YJoBdC
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/98f67a8a-c488-4c6a-8f81-502718ec20f5/school-lunch-increase-jan-2023.docx.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/a9b5e189-5b82-4f01-981a-9136d5828550/operation-encompass-letter-to-parents.pdf
http://bit.ly/3E4rH3M
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUMVlSUEExWEVPQVdSVkFCTkgwVEJEMVNZMS4u
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/
https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A
https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ
https://bit.ly/3wn01U1
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/pupil-leave-of-absence-request/
https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE
https://bit.ly/3uKoT86
https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG


 


